## NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, JULY 5, 2018

**ATTENDANCE:** Council members present – President Charles B. King, Councilmember Alisha Gredy, Councilmember Arthur Omberg and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Council member not present – Vice-President Jane Gore. Also in attendance – Town Manager Scott Rudd, Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Town Attorney Jim Roberts and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

## **COUNCIL BUSINESS**

- 1) **CALL TO ORDER** by Councilmember King at 4:51pm.
- **2) ROLL CALL** by Clerk-Treasurer Young.

## 3) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Town Manager Rudd presented a request from Reverend Peyton's Big Damn Band requesting that some streets be closed in order to film a music video. The request is for Sunday, July 15, 2018 from 9am to 1pm and he asked to use Jefferson Street. Discussion of which streets will be closed. Councilmember Omberg commented that this would be good publicity for the Town.

Councilmember Omberg made a motion to close Jefferson Street from Franklin Street to Gould Street on July 15, 2018 from early morning to 12 or 1pm and will leave it up to the Town Manager if the time needs to be extended and to put up barricades as needed. Councilmember Gredy seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Brown County Democrat Editor Sara Clifford asked if the West Main intersection would be open during this time. Councilmember Omberg advised during the video shoot they will close this area as needed. Councilmember Omberg asked that the Nashville United Methodist Church be notified of the road closure as well as any businesses in the area.

## 4) ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Omberg made a motion to adjourn the meeting. President King adjourned the meeting at 5:06pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 7-05-18 is retained in the office of the

President Charles B. King

Councilmember Alisha Gredy

Councilmember Dave Rudd

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young